County of San Mateo

Inter-Departmental Correspondence

Department: BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

DISTRICT 3
File #: 18-1032 Board Meeting Date: 11/13/2018
Special Notice / Hearing: None

Vote Required: Majority

To: Honorable Board of Supervisors

From: Michael P. Callagy, County Manager

Subject: Use of District-Specific Measure K Funds - Supervisorial District 3

RECOMMENDATION:

Measure K: Adopt a resolution authorizing an Appropriation Transfer Request (ATR) transferring
Measure K appropriations and expenditures funds, not to exceed $60,000, to the Department of
Public Works, for continued waterfront access improvements at the end of Columbia Avenue and
Vassar Street in Princeton.

BACKGROUND:

Measure K is the half-cent general sales tax initially approved by San Mateo County voters in
November 2012 and extended in November 2016 for a total of thirty years. The Board of Supervisors
(“Board”) and County staff have conducted study sessions and community outreach efforts to inform
priorities for Measure K spending for FY2017-19.

On May 16, 2017, the Board approved the FY 2017-19 Measure K allocation plan in which the
County anticipates Measure K receipts of approximately $81.6 million annually. The plan included $7
million in one-time loans or grants during FY 2017-19, divided equally among the five supervisorial
districts, for district-specific needs and projects. District 3 has submitted a request to use its district-
specific Measure K funds as shown below and described in the Project Summary section of this
memorandum:

District/Project Amount

District 3 (Supervisor Don Horsley) - Transfer district-specific Measure K [$60,000
funding to the Department of Public Works for street-end waterfront
access improvements in Princeton.

This item is consistent with the criteria for district-specific Measure K funds, which were developed
during the initial round of district-specific allocations and approved by the Board in April 2015.
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PROJECT SUMMARY:

This is a request to authorize a transfer to Department of Public Works, in an amount not to exceed
$60,000 towards design, permitting and construction of continued waterfront access improvements at
the street-end of Columbia Avenue and Vassar Street in Princeton. The Director of Public Works, or
his designee, will oversee the project design and implementation.

One of the goals of Plan Princeton, the County’s effort to update the Princeton land use plan, calls for
enhancements to coastal access, recreation, research, and education opportunities. Plan Princeton
identifies a number of street-ends, including Columbia Avenue and Vassar Street, as opportunities to
improve beach access from the street. Currently, the street-ends consist of unpaved right-of-way.

The pilot Princeton Street-end Waterfront Access Improvement Project will include beach access
improvements at the end of Columbia Avenue and Vassar Street in Princeton. The Midcoast
Community Council will review the conceptual plans and County staff will gather Council and public
input during the project development phase. Adjacent property owners will also be notified in advance
of project implementation.

On June 6, 2017, the Board approved an initial allocation of $40,000 for the pilot street-end of
Columbia Avenue and West Point Avenue in Princeton. The additional funding will support the
completion of Columbia Avenue with the inclusion of Vassar Street.

The Department of Public Works will oversee the permitting, design and construction of street-end
improvements in Princeton. The Department of Public Works will receive an addition of $60,000 of
Measure K funds towards the pilot Princeton Street-end Waterfront Access Improvement Project.

Total Measure K Request: Not to Exceed $60,000

PERFORMANCE MEASURES:
Description Target

Design and construct street-end improvements at Columbia Avenue and 100%
\Vassar Street in Princeton by June 2020.

County Counsel has reviewed and approved the resolution as to form.

Funding for the street-end waterfront improvements contributes to the Shared Vision 2025 goals of
creating livable communities by providing residents and visitors with improved access to the
waterfront for recreation.

FISCAL IMPACT:
There are sufficient Measure K funds for this specific FY 2018-2019 Measure K request. These
funds are budgeted in the Non-Departmental Services FY 2018-19 Adopted Budget.
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